
 

 

 

 

 

 Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

I can’t believe it is half term already! We have 

finished this short half term with a hive of activities. 

 

Internet Safety Day:  Anthony, our Computing Lead 

introduced Internet safety week with an assembly 

on Monday.  This considered how devices have 

changed over time and continue to change, for 

example, the increasing use of AI or pop ups that 

may appear on the children’s screens. They talked 

about who ‘trusted adults’ are if children 

experience something online that concerns them 

and what to do.   

 
Then on Wednesday, Open View Education visited 

the school to deliver a series of workshops to 

deepen children’s understanding about internet 

safety and how to make good choices online. 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank 

Anthony and the Open View Education team for 

these stimulating workshops.  
 

  
 

 

   

 

 

RPS Weekly Newsletter 
 

Friday 9th February 2024 

 

Internet Safety Parent Workshop:  Ensuring your 

children stay safe online can seem like a minefield 

for parents.  We are offering a parent workshop on 

Thursday 22nd February at 3:45 pm in the Meeting 

Room.  We invite you to come along.  See leaflet 

attached. 

 
Trips:  Both Eden and Lea class have visited the 

Apple Store this week. The children in Lea class 

participated in a ‘Code Your First App’ workshop. 

The Apple team lead the children through an 

interactive activity using iPads and an app called 

Swift code. They used swift code to create and 

customise their app with fun fonts, background 

colours and emojis.  Eden class learned fun ways to 

create their own emoji. They learned to draw 

colourful faces and objects. Then the children 

explored the Procreate app on iPads using the 

Apple Pencil to draw an emoji to take home. The 

children thoroughly enjoyed the experience and 

created some amazing designs! 

   
 
Dance:  Eden and Avon classes wowed their 

parents on Thursday with a celebratory dance 

performance to demonstrate their skill and learning 

during their dance unit with Chantal from Pioneer 

Dance.  Well done all. 

 
 

I wish all families a happy half term break and 

look forward to seeing you all on Monday 19th 

February. Lisa (HoS)   

 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

As part of their cross curricular heritage study 

children in year 3 & 4 interviewed Donna.  

They asked her lots of questions about the 

Lido and what it was like going there when 

she was younger.   Her comments really 

inspired them. They then used their 

imaginations to write an advert for when the 

Lido first opened. 

 
 
 

Year 5/6 children completed 

their science unit on Light by 

planning out where to 

position sunshades to 

protect people from getting 

too hot or burnt from the 

sun. They drew the shape 

created by the shadow of 

the miniature sunbeds then 

made another drawing on 

the paper to show what 

happens when the sunbed 

shape is moved a particular 

distance towards the torch. 

They explored where they 

would need to place the 

umbrellas so that the people 

around the pool have the 

most shade. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Year 3 & 4 children continued 

their art learning by 

experimenting with different 

tools and techniques, such as 

dabbing with a sponge and 

using a spreading knife. They 

also looked at how to create a 

pointillist effect using paint and 

stippling using ink. 



 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Hal has completed his 150th and final lap 

around Southwark Park!  At RPS we teach 

children that they can make a difference.  

Hal took this message to heart and 

decided to raise funds to support his 

friends to attend the Hindleap Warren 

residential trip in May.  Hal has been 

walking or cycling around the park since 

September and has raised a magnificent 

£1,840!   

 

His efforts have not gone unnoticed and 

on Friday he featured in an education 

article in Southwark News.  You can read 

the article by following this link: 

https://southwarknews.co.uk/area/rother

hithe/generous-rotherhithe-schoolboy-

raising-money-so-classmates-can-afford-

school-trip/ 

 

Hal would like to say thank you to all his 

sponsors to date.  He is aiming to raise 

£2,000 for the trip and he is nearly there.  It 

is not too late to make a contribution on 

Hal’s Go Fund Me page.  You can do this 

by following the link below or using the 

QR code. Click here. 

 

 
 Half Term Break 

19th February Children return to school 

20th and 21st 

February 

Parent’s Evening 

22nd February Year 1 dance lessons start 

Week beginning 

26th February  

Parent’s meetings with 

children with SEND need 

 

LGBTQ+ week 

29th February Inclusion Quality Mark 

Review 

7th March World Book Day 

26th March Easter Bonnet Parade 

28th March Year 1 Dance performance 

for parents. 

28th March Break up for the Easter 

holidays.  Finish at the 

normal time. 

 Easter Break 

 

 

 
 

Attendance Matters 

This week’s winners of the 

attendance award. 

 

Thames Class 

 

Whale Class 

 

  

 

96.1% 

 

96% 

 Well done and keep it up! 

Please do not book holidays during 

term time! 

 
Smithy (Avon Class) for being a supportive 

friend and always complimenting other 

children’s artwork during art club. 
 

Sapphire (Octopus Class) for always being 

kind to others and making everyone smile. 

https://southwarknews.co.uk/area/rotherhithe/generous-rotherhithe-schoolboy-raising-money-so-classmates-can-afford-school-trip/
https://southwarknews.co.uk/area/rotherhithe/generous-rotherhithe-schoolboy-raising-money-so-classmates-can-afford-school-trip/
https://southwarknews.co.uk/area/rotherhithe/generous-rotherhithe-schoolboy-raising-money-so-classmates-can-afford-school-trip/
https://southwarknews.co.uk/area/rotherhithe/generous-rotherhithe-schoolboy-raising-money-so-classmates-can-afford-school-trip/
https://www.gofundme.com/f/year-6-residential-trip-2024?utm_campaign=p_cp+share-sheet&utm_medium=copy_link_all&utm_source=customer


 

 

 

  

 
 

                                                                                                                                        
 
 

Whale  Amber  

Amber has been amazing this week. She was immersed in her science lessons – 

focusing on which materials float and which materials sink and considering 

which materials are absorbent/non-absorbent. I was also very proud of Amber’s 

amazing artwork this week that focussed on Southwark Park Pond. Well done, 

Amber!   

Octopus  Ibrahim  

Ibrahim has become much more familiar with classroom routines. All the adults 

have noticed and commented on his increased independence. Well done, 

Ibrahim.  

Seal  Ashley  

Ashley has made amazing progress this term. He is contributing towards class 

discussions, learning lots of new vocabulary and trying his best in all areas of his 

learning.  

Avon  Smithy   

For being resilient and ambitious during his swimming lessons. Smithy has 

showcased great swimming skills and always takes on board feedback to master 

his techniques.  

Eden  Rawdah  

Over the last couple of weeks, Rawdah has grown in confidence while 

interacting with her peers during class discussions.  She is raising her hand more 

and speaks with more enthusiasm than ever seen. I am so glad to see she is 

enjoying school. Keep it up, Rawdah.  

Tyne  Harper  

Harper has worked hard this term during gymnastics. She has been practicing 

taught skills, thinking about different ways to improve it each time. She can 

master the moves in a way that she can help to make suggestions to her peers 

on how to improve.  

Brent  Tamera  

For her bravery and fantastic acting skills during a Safer Internet Day workshop. 

She made sure that she was always facing the audience and spoke with a loud 

and clear voice.  Well done, Tamera – a future actress in the making.  

Lea  Amina  

Lea class visited the Apple store on Tuesday. They used an app called Swift code 

to create and customise their app. Amina was very focussed which enabled her 

to complete the activity and even explain the steps to the adults.  

Thames  Brooklyn  
For displaying excellent diligence in her role as gardening ambassador and for 

always being happy to assist her peers when required. Well done!  

 
 

                                        
 

 

 

 

Joshua in Lea 

Class 

Anu in Whale 

Class 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  



 

 

  

  

  



 

  

 

  



 

  

  


